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The Presidentôs Log 

From that moment on, we were treated to a 
cavalcade of former and current RAAF aircraft 
through the years right up to the present.  
 
The displays (both Saturday 1st March and 
Sunday 2nd March) ended fittingly with a high-
G solo performance by the F/A-18F Hornet; 
more about this important commemorative Air-
show in a separate article.  
 
Eight or ten of our MAAA volunteers spent the 
Friday before the show (28 February) helping to 
set up the display area around former RAAF 
PR Mk XVI Mosquito A52-600, with others join-
ing in, in shifts on the following days.  
 
A few extra keen members backed up on Mon-
day 3 March to help restore the hangar to some 
semblance of normality. Thanks to all of you for 
helping to make this such a great weekend, and 
finally, thanks to all our members, families and 
friends whose interest and support keeps us go-
ing. 
 
Congratulations to Richard Luxton and Glyn 
Powell for picking up some honours: 
¶ The Northern Territory Citizen of the Year 

on Australia Day, for Richard and 
¶  QSM (Queens Service Medal (NZ)) for ser-

vices to aeronautical heritage preservation, 
for Glyn. 

Terry Burke, President 

In a memorable moment at 07:40 on Saturday 1 
March 2014, Bristol Military Boxkite replica VH-
XKT commenced its takeoff roll along the western 
grass, adjacent to and parallel with Runway 17 at 
RAAF Base Williams, Point Cook, Victoria, Aus-
tralia.  
 
Piloted by AVM Steve Becker RAAF, the Boxkite 
was quickly tail up, airborne, and climbed to a 
height of about 20 feet; AVM Becker then landed 
straight ahead, completing a commemoration 
flight on the airfield where military aviation in Aus-
tralia began. The takeoff was 100 years to the mi-
nute after the first military flight in Australia, also 
in a Bristol Military Boxkite (CFS 3), also on this 
airfield at Point Cook. 

After a short illness, our Immediate Past President Alan Middleton died last Sunday morning. His son 
Tony Middleton advised us that: ñHe lived at home as long as was possible and went downhill very quick-
ly over the past two weeks. He went out under his own terms and I suspect I will soon find a list of er-
rands I am supposed to do for him this week !!  
 
Shirley is comfortable in a new Aged Care facility (Arcare Caulfield) in Kooyong Rd just near where they 
lived so it will be easy for old friends to visit.ò 
 
A private funeral will be conducted later this week, and a Memorial Service is being arranged at Mel-
bourne High School next week. More news as it comes to hand. 
 
Iôm sure you will all share our sadness at Alanôs passing, and join us in offering our sincere condolences 
to Alanôs family and friends. He was one of the last of our links with the original band who designed, 
built, serviced, supported and flew those wonderful Mosquito aircraft. His support for the aims of the 
Mosquito Aircraft Association of Australia and in particular the restoration of former RAAF Mosquito 
PR Mk XVI aircraft A52-600 will remain an important part of his legacy. 
 
President and Committee, Mosquito Aircraft Association of AustraliaðTerry Burke. 

Vale Alan Middleton OAM 
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Restoration News 

In restoration news, Peter Carne and the Wednes-
day Warriors are a bunch of quiet achievers.  
 
Fuselage half Bulkhead 3 is fully restored and 
back in position, and the two new part fuselage 
sections aft of the bomb bay have been mated; 
workmanship is first class as weôve come to ex-
pect.  
 
Our display board showing whatôs been done so 
far was in evidence at the CMA 14 Airshow, but it 
didnôt stop the most frequently asked question be-
ing repeated: ñWhy has nothing been done since 
our last visit?ò Answer: NO, it doesnôt look like 
much has been done. YES, plenty had been 
achieved (see the quiet achievers above) and 
YES, we would also like to see more and faster 
progress. And YES, the MAAA does plan to win 
Tattslotto this year! 
 
David Devenish, MAAA Vice President and Archi-
vist pulled off a coup recently ï he spotted a ste-
reoscopic viewer on eBay, and, after brief discus-
sions, bought it on our behalf. We donôt know its 
provenance, but do know itôs an ex-WW2 type as 
used in the photo lab at Coomalie Creek; thereôs a 
photo of one in use at Coomalie in David Vin-

centôs book ñMosquito Monographò. Look for a 
photo of it in this or the next issue of ñAussie Mos-
sieò. 
 
Coomalie Creek (in the person of Richard Luxton) 
came to visit us during the recent CMA 14 Air-
show. He was a welcome addition to our crew 
around A52-600, answering many questions 
about the WW2 operational home of the aircraft 
and Coomalieôs subsequent history. 
 
Finally, I hope Iôve managed to get across some 
of the atmosphere of the Centenary of Military Avi-
ation Airshow 2014, which marked the birth of mil-
itary aviation in Australia right here at Point Cook.  
 
The four volunteer designer / builder / assemblers 
of the Boxkite, BE2a and Deperdussin replicas 
played a huge part in the success of this com-
memoration; in two of these men to whom I 
spoke, exhaustion was overcome by the exhilara-
tion of seeing the Boxkite fly, and all three aircraft 
collected together at the RAAF Museum, Point 
Cook. 
 
Terry Burke, President 
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From the Mailbox 

Member David Devenish sent this along: 
 
If anyone is planning a similar project to this in  
their retirement may I suggest a Mosquito?. 
 
Bedsides two engines and twice the fun!   
 

Spitfire MK 1  
 

 
How good is this model Spitfire. Absolutely mag-
nificent....... 
 
Following are pictures of a scratch built 1/5th 
scale Supermarine Spitfire MK 1 by an English 
model builder.  It's hard to imagine such infinite 
detail can be accomplished even with super hu-
man devotion  and dexterity.  The pictures and  
accompanying text are by the model maker, David 
Glen.  
 
If anyone asked me why I set out to build a Spit-
fire in one-fifth scale, and detailed to the last rivet 
and fastener, I would probably be hard-pushed for 
a practical or even sensible answer. Perhaps the 
closest I can get is that since a small child I have 
been awe inspired by R. J. Mitchell's elliptical 
winged masterpiece, and that to build a small rep-
lica is the closest I will ever aspire to possession. 

 
The job took me well over eleven years, during 
which there were times I very nearly came to giv-
ing the project up for lost. The sheer amount of 
work involved, countless hours, proved almost 
too much, were it not for a serendipitous encoun-
ter at my flying club in Cambridge with Dr Michael 
Fopp, Director General of the Royal Air Force 
Museum in England. 
 
Seeing the near complete fuselage, he urged me 
to go on and finish the model, promising that he 
would put it on display. I was flabbergasted, for 
when I started I had no inkling that my work 
would end up in a position of honour in one of the 
world's premier 
aviation muse-
ums. 
 
As I write, the 
case for the mod-
el is being pre-
pared, having 
been specially 
commissioned by 
the museum with 
a case-maker in 
Sweden. I have 
not yet seen it, 
but from what I 
hear, it is enor-
mous! 
 
In one respect 
the story has 
gone full circle, 
since it was at Hendon where I started my re-
search in earnest, sourcing Microfilm copies of 
many original Supermarine drawings, without 
which such a detailed build would not have been 
possible. 
 
The model is skinned with litho plate over a balsa 
core and has been left in bare metal at the sug-
gestion of Michael Fopp, so that the structure is 
seen to best advantage. The rivets are real and 
many are pushed into drilled holes in the skin and 
underlying balsa, but many more are actual me-
chanical fixings. I have no accurate count, but I 
suspect that there are at least 19,000! 
 
All interior detail is built from a combination of Su-
permarine drawings and workshop manuals, plus 
countless photographs of my own, many of them 
taken opportunistically when I was a volunteer at 


